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The T State University Faculty and'Staff Newsletter is.distributed
monthly g;ythe office of Un{verstty Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle
for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Sug-
gestions as to format and content of the Logos will be welcomed by the
University Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for
inclusion no later than the 25th of each momth.
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MEETINGS

A development session for all non-teaching personnel will be held in the ballroom on
November lst from 11:00-12:00.

AWARDS & HONORS

Pam Willis and Jan Anderson have been selected to be included in the Outstanding
Young Women of America listing for 1985.

Gayle Oberst was selected as the Dothan's Business and Professional Women's
Woman of Achievement 1985.

PEANUT FESTIVAL ACTIVITIES

Mark McCuistian was responsible for our peanut festival fair activities and is to be
commended for a job well done! He and Pam Willis did an outstanding job in design-
ing and organizing the booth at the fair. A special thanks to everyone who worked
in making this year's TSU participation a success.

Dr. Lester Stewart coordinated the activities of the local queens who competed for
the festival title and assisted in the week long activities that led to the crowning
of the queen.

Dr. Larry Brown served as a judge for science exhibits at the fair.

A new building to house the University library and several large classrooms has been

designed by local architects. The building plans are based on the approximately one
million dollar allocation from the state bond monies.




SPEAKING ENGAGEMENTS

Dr. Lester Stewart spoke at the Headland homecoming activities about "TSU-Dothan/
Fort Rucker, the past and future".

Jan Anderson and Gayle Oberst presented a program about Mentoring to the Zonta
Club on October 28th.

WORKSHOPS ATTENDED
Kathy Todd attended a counseling conference in Birmingham October 23rd-25th.

Gayle Oberst and Jan Anderson attended a workshop in Jackson, Mississippi in adult
learning October 7th and 8th. Oberst also attended a meeting in Birmingham of the
Alabama Association of Women Deans and Administrators on October 2nd.

PRESENTATIONS OF PAPERS

Dr. Lauren Mohundro and Dr. Mary Jo Pollman were notified that their proposal: "The
Making of Master Level Teachers into Curriculum Leaders" was accepted for the 32nd
annual Southeastern Regional Association of Teacher Educators Conference. Thirteen

states will be represented at the conference in Montgomery.

MEDIA CENTER

During the past few months new audiovisual software and hardware items placed in
the media center include: Video cassettes, 16 mm films, records, and sound slide/
tape programs in the fields of Computer Technology, Business Management, Counseling
and Human Development, Literature, and Sciencé. A new Panasonic video system and
a Dukane sound filmstrip projector were also placed in the media center at the begin-
ning of Fall quarter. R :

The equipment for application of lamination and overhead transparency production
processes is available and media center personnel will provide instruction to those
who are not familiar with the processes.

Alvin G. Cooper,. Coordinator of the Media Center, will be happy to assist you in
meeting your media needs.

NEW PARKING LOT

A parking lot for TSU-Dothan has been opened for student parking at the corner of
Adams and Oates Streets.

SYMPATHIES EXTENDED

The faculty and staff expresses their sympathy to Dr. Wyatt Grimmer and family in
the death of Dr. Faye Grimmer. A TSU Foundation Memorial Fund has been
established in her name. Contributions can be made through University Affairs.
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EMPLOYEES FEATURE

Two new faculty members have joined the School of Arts and Sciences: Dr. Alan T.
Belsches and Dr. Mary Shoaf.

Dr. Alan T. Belsches serves as an assistant professor of English. He has taught for the
past six years at the University of North Carolina. He has a Ph.D. in Literature and

a Master of Arts and Bachelor of Arts in English. Dr. and Mrs. Belsches are the
parents of two children and live in Dothan. Mrs. Belsches is a librarian with the

City School System.

Dr. Mary Shoaf was employed to teach in and develop the art and music programs

for TSU-Dothan/Fort Rucker. She is an assistant professor with a Ph.D. in Compara-
tive Arts from Ohio University and M.M.E. from Notre Dame. She has done extensive
graduate work in colleges and universities in Europe and has received training at a
number of other colleges such as Purdue and Vandercook College of Music. A native
of Indiana, Shoaf is an active participant in professional, civic and religious activities.

— — THANKSGIVING AND CHRISTMAS
HOLIDAYS SCHEDULE , — — —

Official Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays are
as follows:

Thanksgiving: November 27th at 2:00 p.m. through
December Ist. There will be a covered dish luncheon

at 12:00 noon for all those who wish to participate on
November 27th.

Christmas: December 18th through January lst. Offices
will be open from 8:00 until 5:00 on December 16th and 17th.

REGISTRATION FOR WINTER QUARTER IS JANUARY 2
AND 3. ALL OFFICES MUST BE OPEN FROM 8:00 a.m.
UNTIL 7:00 p.m. ON THOSE TWO DAYS. DUE TO THE
EXTENDED CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS NO COMP TIME
WILL BE GIVEN FOR THE EXTENDED HOURS ON
THURSDAY AND FRIDAY. NORMAL
WORK SCHEDULE WILL RESUME
ON JANUARY 6th.
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HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO EVERYONE!! /
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Gaye Peacock
Wannie Richards
Mr. Ron Gray

Pam Williamson
Dr. Bergquist

Mr. Wade Keller
Valma Musslewhite
Dr. Dean Davis

TODAY'S SECRETARY
*A Seminar Designed for You™
1 I_T_l Il

The Division of Continuing Education ot
Troy State Univensity ot Dothan Fort
Rucker presents the management of time,
stress, ond career for aecrelarien, od
ministrotive ossistonts ond office
Managen.

The Chamber of Commerce has requested that
TSU-Dothan students, faculty and staff not
park in their lot. Thank you for your coopera-
tion with this.

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Arthur opened The Very
Best Yogurt Shop No. 2 on the southside of
Dothan during October.

The Division of Continuing Education is presenting a
seminar for secretaries, administrative assistances,

and office managers on November l4th at the Sheraton.
Any staff member interested in attending should contact
Jan Anderson before November 11th.

FALL ENROLLMENT

For the second year, TSU-Dothan/Fort Rucker has seen an
increase in enrollment. The present enrollment of 1122 at
the Dothan campus is the largest since the University began
teaching classes in Dothan in the early seventies. The
largest increase was experienced in the day program with
some 500 students attending classes between 8:00 a.m. and
1:30 p.m. The evening enrollments were slightly higher as
was the number of those in graduate programs.

Fort Rucker enrollment reached 660 for the Fall which was
also an increase from Fall, 1984.

Employees of Troy State University-Dothan/Fort Rucker - Thank you for your contribu-
tions to the 1986 Campaign of the Wiregrass United Way. Your gifts assure a brighter
future for thousands of people served by the Wiregrass United Way Agencies.

With your help, the United Way provides the miracle of love and life for many children
and aduits. Your support will help the twenty-two agencies continue to provide 127
services to the people of the Wiregrass area, making the quality of life better for
everyone.

Thanks again for becoming a Miracle Worker.

Doug Killingsworth ¢
1986 General Campaign Chairman
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